SOUTH BRISTOL TOWN BOARD MEETING

March 25, 2003


SPECIAL MEETING
The special meeting of the South Bristol Town 

Mar. 25, 2003
Board was called to order at 7:30pm at the Town Hall, 6500 Gannett Hill Rd. W., Naples, NY 

PRESENT
Daniel Marshall, Supervisor


Dale Stoker, Councilman


Donna Goodwin, Councilman

ABSENT 
Mitchell Cornish, Councilman



Thomas Hawks, Councilman

RECORDING SECRETARY
Betty Collins, Town Clerk

OTHERS
Larry & Kathy Duel

COUNTY ROAD 12 OVERLOOK


Supr. Marshall referred to his letter of March 25, 2003 indicating we received six letters of interest from the list of fifteen pre-qualified consultants suggested by the NYS Department of Transportation.  He said that after Councilman Cornish, Highway Supt. Duel, Typist Kathy Duel and he met; they recommend Dewberry Goodkind, Inc.


Councilwoman Goodwin asked is there any financial part with this?


Supr. Marshall said no; according to the NYS DOT that is not the way they do it.  He said that there is a step-by-step process and then we present it to the DOT.  He said that this is something we find out after getting the grant.


Councilwoman Goodwin asked is this to do negotiations with them?


Supr. Marshall said yes he thinks so.


Highway Supt. Duel said that we can’t meet with them without having the DOT at the meeting.  We have to stay within our budget.


Supr. Marshall said that what we think we need from this firm is confirmation that the fill that we have in there will hold the load and someone who will offer us some type of design for landscaping.  He said that we would like to get going as soon as possible.


On motion of Councilwoman Goodwin seconded by Councilman Stoker the recommendation that we enter into negotiations with Dewberry Goodkind, Inc was ACCEPTED – AYES 3 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin.

HIGHWAY BIDS 
On motion of Councilman Stoker seconded by Councilwoman Goodwin authorization for Highway Supt. Duel to bid diesel fuel and gasoline was ACCEPTED – AYES 3 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin.

FLAGMEN WAGE
Highway Supt. Duel said that Wendy can’t flag anymore and we found another girl who was able to do this so we need to establish a rate of pay for flagmen.  He said that it was in the budget.


On motion of Councilwoman Goodwin seconded by Supr. Marshall establishing the rate of pay for flagmen from $8.57 per hour to $10 per hour was ACCEPTED – AYES 3 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin.

FIRE CONTRACT – VILLAGE OF NAPLES


Councilwoman Goodwin said that she is working on the credit from the Village of Naples for the fire protection for next year.

TOWN INSURANCE
Supr. Marshall said that he received a bill from Stan Steele Insurance today for $20,047.01, which is 50% of the fee.


Councilman Stoker asked because of the rate increase did we receive a letter?


Supr. Marshall said that we did receive a letter notifying of more than a 10% increase in cost.

ADJOURN
On motion of Councilman Stoker seconded by Councilwoman Goodwin and carried the meeting adjourned at 7:50pm.


Respectfully submitted:


Betty Collins, Town Clerk

